
“Worst Day of My Life”
Sunday August 9th & Monday the 10th – 8:35am we pushed away
from the dock all stocked up and ready for a relaxing time in
Desolation Sound! But first we have another north bound 50nm
to travel. This last stretch is fairly exposed and can get
rough at times. Today was no exception, not terrible but we
got rocked around a bit for the first 25nm or so.

At 2:45pm after 45.54nm we anchored and shore tied in Tenedos
Bay for the next 2 days. The water here is great for swimming
(about 72 degrees) so we got all our water toys off the boat
and ready for fun. We had a great time kayaking and paddle
boarding around the bay then took a short hike to Unwin Lake.
It’s a large beautiful clear lake that is totally surrounded
by the wilderness. The kids had a great time swimming in the
lake and even found a makeshift canoe to play on. We had
dinner, swam some more, then in the evening we got surrounded
by thousands of jelly fish – so many that it sounded and
looked like it was raining on the surface of the water.

The next day we decided to wake up and do this hike we heard
about that’s more like a scramble up a steep hill. While
taking the dinghy to shore for the hike we were stopped by a
couple on a sailboat who warned us of 2 bee hives on the
trail. They had just done the hike and go stung. No that we
know of the hive locations we didn’t think it would be a
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problem avoiding the bees. We started the hike a right away
located the first hive. No big deal we just scooted around it
making sure not to agitate any of the bees. Onward up the hill
we went. It was so steep we had to use the ropes someone had
placed to pull us up. We were very nervous about Ava getting
up but she wasn’t scared at all and scrambled up the ropes
like a pro.

As we neared the top we were on the lookout for the 2nd bee
hive. Skylar was about 20’ ahead when he yelled out “found the
hive, ouch” then took off running. As we got closer Ava was
scared to go by it and hesitated for a few seconds. That gave
the  bees  just  enough  time  to  round  up  their  buddies  and
attack. First it was Ava, then as I was swatting the bees off
her leg they attacked me. We all took off running up the hill!
Ava was crying as we rounded the top to assess the damage.
Come to find out Skylar was the first to get stung but he
didn’t tell us. As Ava and I hesitated by the hive they had
already gone into attack mode. Ava had 2 stings, Skylar 1,
Julie 1 and I had 4 – 8 total stings!

We worked to calm Ava down and have a look at the beautiful
view from the top. Now the problem is that we have to go back
down! Ava was already a little nervous about going down using
the ropes but now she had bee stings on top of it and we had
to somehow get past the hive again. Skylar and I took off on a
mission to find an alternate route around the hive. We found
just the right detour and formed a trail. At this point Ava
kept saying “This is the worst day of my life” over and over
again. But then adrenaline kicked in as she realized she had
no choice but to get back down. While singing to herself and
making funny jokes she said she didn’t know weather to laugh
or cry. In her funny rambling about all kinds of things she
made her way down the hill like the tough little girl we know
she is. She was proud of herself but those bee stings sure do
hurt!

To  take  her  mind  off  it  we  devised  a  plan  to  pull  our



paddleboard behind the dinghy like a wake board. After making
a makeshift ski rope Skylar was the firs to try. It pulled him
right up on plane (although its not very steady) as we whisked
him around the bay. He was even brave enough to stand up like
a surfboard. Ava went with Skylar, then Julie had a turn. As
my turn arrived Skylar said he would pull me, I know that
wouldn’t end well but agreed anyway. He pulled me along nice
for a while but then started turning sharper and sharper, back
through the wake he whipped me around until I crashed in the
sea. I should have known better!

Trip Log – 246.52
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Kids playing in lake
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